

BMB BoD Meeting Minutes

July 1, 2026 / 7:00 PM

Attendees

BMB Leadership: Viet-Tam Luu, Ron May-Pumphrey, Mark Nishihara, Chris Plumeau, Gregg Uyeda, Winston Wang, Steve Yang

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:06 PM.

Minutes of Last Meeting

Board members reviewed the minutes of the June 2 meeting, made some corrections, and approved the minutes as amended (motion: **Ron**; second: **Gregg**).

Monthly Reports

President

Chris reported that he had no updates on progress on a County lease agreement.

He mentioned that he and **Debbie** (Bowhunters Unlimited) had proposed doing a mini archery orientation event for Park Rangers; however, County Parks had declined, due to not being allowed to receive gifts from park tenants.

Chris said that he had been discussing the **Taste of Archery** event with **Lucy** from County Parks to finalize details; the event will be held on August 15.

Chris said he had finalized permits for the MTBA and CBH 900 tournaments. He added that the permit for the Santa Teresa Cup was not processed in time and we were informed about it after the event had already taken place. He was told he could use the now-filed permit for a future event. **Tam** asked if that means that no permit fee was paid for the Santa Teresa Cup. **Chris** affirmed that there had been a change to a new permit filing system and the Santa Teresa Cup permit had fallen through the cracks.

Treasurer

Ron reported the current account balances of [REDACTED] in Wells-Fargo, and [REDACTED] in PayPal. He presented the financial updates for the year to date to the Board.

Ron noted he had seen a \$1010 “recurring” charge from United for portapotties; **Chris** said this was not right and that he would follow up with the vendor.

Tam said he had not yet submitted expenses for the Santa Teresa Cup. He added that he had gotten a \$80 check for membership in the mail; **Chris** said he had not yet deposited it.

Secretary

Tam reported that there were 95 currently registered members, adding that a few had registered after signing up as members for the Santa Teresa Cup.

Steve asked if it would be possible to have a tablet set up to allow people to sign up on site. **Tam** said it might be possible to set up a tablet with a Square reader for processing credit cards.

SJSU Updates

Chris said that SJSU was currently on break between sessions, and would be starting up again soon. He added that **Grace** would be taking over as the SJSU archery rep and would be joining the next meeting.

Chris said that SJSU was considering doing the WINTRR shoot again next year, given this year's success. **Tam** asked if they are giving up on the Spartan CAT shoot given its lackluster results last year; **Chris** said that this was a possibility.

Old Business

Work Party

Tam said he was not expecting a lot of people due to the holiday. He said he would focus on doing the usual maintenance items such as trash. He added he might bring a pressure washer to clean off the concrete picnic tables ahead of the 3D BBQ; additionally he would verify that the grill works.

Tractor Repairs

Chris said that repairs were still on hold until he could confirm whether the County would allow its use..

Tool Shed Termite Treatment

Chris said he was still waiting for clarification from the County about structures maintenance.

3D Target Inserts

Ron said he was working on replacements or repairs for 3D targets, though he had nothing to report right now, adding that there was no rush as we would not be needing them again for a while.

Santa Teresa Cup

Tam reported that the event had gone well and run smoothly; using challonge.com worked really well for getting people organized with matches.

Chris said he had received good feedback overall. Some archers in the smaller brackets had said the matches were a bit repetitive due to the small pool size; **Tam** noted that per **Kendrick's**

suggestion he had combined the brackets where possible to increase the number of matches participants would get and mix up the roster.

Chris asked if we should do the event earlier next year. **Tam** said this might be a good idea, as June was very busy.

Tam said that production of trophies for the event was in progress. **Chris** remarked that people had liked the event stickers.

3D League Potluck/BBQ

Tam said there were only 4 RSVPs so far, and that he would send out a reminder email. **Ron** suggested reminding people that all 3D league participants get a raffle ticket.

Chris said he was finalizing raffle prizes from **Predators**. He added that we already have a lot of supplies for the BBQ such as paper plates, utensils, etc.; **Tam** said he would try and see what supplies we already have at the Work Party.

Range Map Near Target 9

Tam said that nothing had yet been posted but he would look into posting some information there soon.

Additional Upgrades for 3D Storage

Ron reported that there is plywood stacked up by one of the trailers on the upper lot; if we don't have any other use for it, he might get some 2x4s and build some shelving. **Tam** remarked that we could always use 2x4 material as that's what the tournament frames are primarily made from and we didn't have quite enough material to finish the last one he had intended to fabricate.

Long Range Historical Shoot

Steve said that the first event had gone pretty well; about 10 people showed up, and things had gone well safety-wise. He said for the next event he would look into setting up targets at both ends so as to avoid having to walk a long way back after retrieving arrows. He said the walkie-talkies had worked well for maintaining communications.

Steve said he was considering doing another event on the 11th.

End-Of-Year Banquet

Chris said he was looking into some kind of indoor venue for the event.

New Business

(No new business.)

Next Meeting

The next meeting date was set to Wednesday, August 5, 2026 at 7 PM.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 8:03 PM.